Sermon for 05-12-2016
By the Rev. Larry Wagoner, MSW
TEXT:


Praise the LORD with harp: sing unto him with the psaltery and an instrument of ten strings. Sing unto him a new song; play skilfully with a loud noise.
 In the Na(me of the Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy Ghost. Amen.

HOMILY:


Tonight we are to be blessed to have with us again the Henleyfield Pickers, to play music here in this place, to entertain and to bless. As I was thinking about our musical guests, I started thinking about the gifts of God through music, and how music serves to carry His word.


So, this evening, I wanted to use these few minutes to say something about the gifts of music. In various places throughout the scriptures, we find admonitions to play music to the glory of God, and to inspire His people through music.


Repeatedly in the Psalms, King David calls for the people to sing joyfully and with praise to God for all His kindness shown towards them. “Sing praises to God, sing praises: sing praises unto our King, sing praises. For God is the King of all the earth: sing ye praises with understanding.” 


It is, after all, through music that we often achieve the highest levels of praise, combining the power of the word with the gifts of melody and harmony to create beauty and a loving reflection of the spirit of God that is within us.


Truly, music gives voice to the joy that is in our very souls at the majesty of God which we perceive and our gratitude for His wonderful works. Every highest expression of man comes back to this in the end. 


Truly, the greatest duty of man is to praise God, and we should always give our very best to Him. It is for that reason that we offer the classical hymns and songs that we use in our services, and the majesty of the language of the Eucharist in our worship.


We want always to offer our very best to God.


At the same time, God does not ever disdain the offerings of a pure and contrite heart. A simple prayer is heard just as much as the artful and soaring oratory which we come to know. A song composed in the heart is as well-received as a symphony orchestra.

And so, this evening, after our worship service, we will join together to offer our musical talents to God and to His people. Our offering is truly made to the greater glory of God, and while it may sometimes cover more topics than the praise of God, it all reflects back upon the human condition which was given to us by God. So whether the song is a hymn, or a love song, or even sometimes a rollicking humorous ditty, all are offered in the spirit of praise.


Each musician and singer is following in a long and proud tradition, extending back to before the time of Moses, offering praise and thanks to God for all His works and for His creation.


Most great musicians throughout history, got at least their starts in the church, and much of the finest music of all time comes directly from the traditions of worship. 


Nor are more secular forms of music left out of this great tradition, for in truth, some of our best-loved hymns are sung to tunes once used primarily for bawdy tavern ballads. Consider, for instance, “What Child Is This”
, the haunting Christmas carol sung to the tune Greensleeves, which originally was a balladeers musical lament about unrequited love.


So this evening, once we have finished our more formal service of worship and praise, let’s all settle in for an evening of relaxed joy at the ability given by God to this group of people who gather together to enjoy and to share their gifts of music, song and entertainment with us all.


Let us pray.


Lord, You have given us song, and music, and art, and all the expressions of the human heart with which to express our love and thanksgiving to you and to each other. Let us this evening be blessed with the expression of music as we share that gift with each other, and we offer it all in praise of Your Holy Name. Amen.
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